






REPRESENTATION FORM: TINGA 4a-4b Endless Street Salisbury 

 

Subheading: The prevention of public nuisance 

The above application is for a restaurant and bar licence between 10am to 2am daily with recorded 

music playing throughout. This will cause both a noise and public nuisance to the residents of this 

street and most particularly those in the adjacent retirement homes, which are merely feet away. 

Many of these residents are elderly and vulnerable and should be protected from the opening of 

such an establishment directly on their doorstep. 

**I understand that the applicant, partway through this representation period, has amended 

his application to 12 am closing on some days of the week, however this is still outside of 

normal social hours and wholly inappropriate for a narrow residential street.   

Regardless of any noise management plan that may be submitted by the applicant in support of the 

licence, the applicant can have no jurisdiction over the general public’s behaviour whilst outside the 

premises. 

If granted, this licence will allow for extended drinking hours in this street and there will be a public 

nuisance from the noise created from people leaving and entering the premises (both on foot and by 

car) and from the public congregating outside to smoke and talk. 

All of this will undoubtedly happen, as is the case with the current Tinga and in fact with all other 

drinking establishments in the city. Control of the outside noise will be beyond the jurisdiction of the 

license owner, regardless of any plans they make.  

It is also apparent in the amended application that there is the intention for ‘off sales’ of alcohol, this 

could encourage on-street consumption of alcohol in the street, which is prohibited within the city 

centre limits.  

The previous restaurant that was situated at this premises caused the above described noise 

disruption, and it is to be noted that there was a planning appeal in 2015, at the time the retirement 

flats were built, as it was identified that there would be escape of ‘significant’ noise levels from 

number 4 Endless Street, which would not be stopped by the fabric of the insulation. The applicant 

will not therefore be able to prevent the noise that his establishment makes from being heard in the 

adjacent building. 

Subheading:  Any other suggested actions  

The licence applicant should look to open the venue at alternative premises, where there are no 

adjacent residences which will be affected by the public nuisance that will be caused by this 

proposed venue, which is wholly unsuited to a residential street. 

 


